

www.dol.gov/wb

Search / A-Z Index

Find It!: By Topic | By Audience | By Top 20 Requested Items | By Form | By Organization | By Location

February 12, 2004 DOL > WB > E-News > Lead Story > Printable Version



Lead Story

21st Century Workforce Summit

High-Tech Symposium

The New World
 Economy - Women
 and Girls in High Tech

Virtual Conferencing

How many WGIT's does it take to build a career in science technology?

E-Mentoring

How do you know when you have a GEM-SET?

Computer Literacy

How can rural women learn about computers?

Other Information Technology Programs

What other programs are providing training for women?

Previous Editions

Technology



21st Century Workforce Summit

At the Summit on June 20, 2001, President Bush announced the establishment of DOL's Office of the 21st Century Workforce. He charged

the Department with exploring ways that Federal agencies could use technology-related instruction to provide training opportunities for Americans.

Story Continued



"The Voice of Working Womer

At the Summit, Secretary Chao called on DOL employees to work with her to provide new training opportunities to close the skills gap in the country. She emphasized that the way Americans work is changing. The Department needs to develop creative Government training programs to introduce information technology skills into the workforce and to increase employment opportunities.

"Our economy is making a huge "The economy is still producing thousands of service transition into high-skilled, information-based industries" a disconnect between the new jobs that are being created and the current skill level of many people in the workforce. Our economy is making a huge transition into high-skilled, information-based industries." Secretary Chao encouraged agencies to develop new and better ways to encourage potential workers to consider employment in technological fields and to develop innovative ways to help them acquire IT skills.

The Women's Bureau is working through several new, exciting programs to encourage women and girls to obtain these necessary skills. These initiatives are designed to help women balance their work and career goals with the other priorities in their lives. Women who acquire information technology skills will be better able to enhance their financial well being and improve their overall quality of life.

e-News Alert -- Use this mailbox to be notified of upcoming e-News letters.

For More Information About WB, Contact: U.S. Department of Labor Women's Bureau 200 Constitution Avenue, NW - Room S-3002 Washington, DC 20210 Telephone 1-800-827-5335 or (202) 693-6710 Fax (202) 693-6725



www.dol.gov

<u>Frequently Asked Questions</u> | <u>Freedom of Information Act</u> | <u>Customer Survey Privacy & Security Statement</u> | <u>Disclaimers</u> | <u>E-mail to a Friend</u>

U.S. Department of LaborFrances Perkins Building
200 Constitution Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20210

1-800-827-5335 Contact Us